
President's Message 
By Jeff Shafer 

Workshop 
Thanks to all that attended the Workshop at 
Peninsula Club. What a great day we had 
and Bill Davis, CGCS and his staff have 
done a tremendous job preparing the new 
course for play. The facility and speaker 
presentations were excellent and the many 
congratulations and thanks go to the Work-
shop Committee for their efforts to this 
event. Led by Jim Irvine, this committee 
met many times to ensure that all the guests 
were only presented the best this association 
could offer. Special thanks go our sponsor, 
DHR Construction, for their generous 
support and the wonderful display boards 
that decorated the room. 

Superintendent - Professional 
Tournament 
Please mark your calendars and participate in 
this annual event. This year's event at the 
absolutely beautiful Mayacama will be 
special. The event is open to all members 
and their guests and there are prize flights for 
all groups. We will be going back to the 
traditional game of golf as Mayacama is a 
caddy only golf course. The golf committee 
has done everything possible to keep costs 
down including getting the golf completely 
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GCSAA 
It is an honor to have the chance to support 
one of our own into the political ranks of the 
GCSAA by officially nominating Gary Carls, 
CGCS, as a candidate for the GCSAA Board 
of Directors in 2003. Anyone that has 
worked with Gary in any capacity recognizes 
how dedicated and professional he is to all of 
our associations and the game of golf. We 
all wish Gary the best and he has the full 
support of our association. Please thank 
Gary for taking on these efforts because I am 
confident his efforts are for the good of the 
association and each of you as a member. If 
you can lend any national support to Gary's 
campaign by contacting any other chapters 
of other states that may not be aware of how 
hard Gary has worked to promote our 
association please do so. Gary, congratula-
tions on your efforts! 

compensated. Thank you to Mayacama and 
our host Superintendent, Dale Engman, for 
your generosity. Please show your support 
for these efforts by attending this year's 
event! 

Board of Directors 
On behalf of the Board, we would like to 
thank Chris Dubas and Santa Teresa GC for 
allowing the Board to meet at his facility this 
year. The central location has worked 
extremely well and is very much appreci-
a t e d . / 

Course employees enjoying the afternoon 
golf 

Tough choice — golf or swim at Robertson Golf Links 
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